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November 14, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize King County to enter into a 30-year use agreement with Northshore Athletic Fields (NAF) for the future development, operation, maintenance, and use of the Northshore Athletic Field Complex (Complex) located at the Northshore Athletic Fields property. This agreement will ensure that NAF continues to operate and maintain the facility that serves the residents of King County without any additional costs to King County.

NAF is a non-profit, community-based volunteer organization formed in 2006 to manage and operate the Complex located in Woodinville, Washington. It is the successor to Northshore Little League, which originally constructed the Complex and has for the past three decades operated and maintained the ballfields, and provided public recreational opportunities to King County youth under an existing 35-year use agreement executed by King County in 1981. 

This legislation addresses the King County Strategic Plan goals of enhancing recreational opportunities for King County residents and leveraging County investments through partnerships with community organizations and businesses. By partnering with NAF, the Complex will continue to be available to the residents of King County and will be enhanced by community investments. With this collaboration, the County will continue to provide access to recreational programming for youth that would not otherwise be offered due to budgetary constraints.  

Key components of the legislation are: 

· The proposed use agreement will replace the existing 35-year use agreement to update maintenance and operating roles at the Complex, with no additional cost to the County. It describes terms and conditions for future capital development and maintenance of new amenities to the Complex, including, but not limited to, the installation of synthetic turf ball fields, ball field lighting, a restroom, maintenance building, and other related infrastructure.
· It will preserve public access to recreational opportunities for both youth and adult baseball programs.  
· It will more precisely describe the real property and facilities that are subject to the agreement. 
· NAF will continue to operate and maintain the athletic field complex and provide youth baseball programs and other recreational opportunities. 

NAF recently secured capital funding from the Washington State legislature during the 2013 legislative session for capital improvements to the Complex.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of 
the Parks and Recreation Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks,at 
206-477-4525. 

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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